SJCPOA

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

June19, 2008, at 5:30PM
 Marie Calendar’s

I. President Paul Brennan called meeting to order at 6:14 p.m.
Members Present:

Paul Brennan

Travis Rowe

La Tosha Walden

Jamie Hood

Rebekah Graham
Terrence Hampton 
II. Review Minutes – Paul motioned to pass March 20, 2008, Board minutes. The motion was seconded by Jamie Hood.

III. Reports from:

             President Paul Brennan:

· Paul gave La Tosha a thank you letter, for our records, from DCPO Bays regarding the Association’s donation to bring your child to work day event.
· Paul distributed to the Board updated information from PORAC regarding the public release of Peace Officer information.
     
        Vice President Travis Rowe:

· Robert’s Rules Books were ordered and received. Graham and Walden were given pocket copies.
      
        Treasurer (Jamie Grant not in attendance) 
· Tina Zakhary is working to refine the ability to print reports with our new bookkeeping program. June report continued to next month. Incoming and outgoing numbers are being kept. 
IV. Old Business


· Closed Session: Member issues.
V. New Business
· With regard to the 5/28/08, Labor Management Meeting, the following was discussed:
· The pending badge policy- continued
· Association notification by the Department of Probation Officers hired/reassigned and the effective dates
· Locker searches at work
· Juvenile Probation Officers testifying on their Dispositional Reports in Court  
· Paul and Travis attended the SCOPO meeting on June 6th.   
· The SJCPOA Memorial Fund: Flowers were sent to 
     J. Santostefano, C. Hope, and T. Nelson.
· Paul and Travis will attend the memorial service for Yolo County Deputy Tony Diaz on June 27, 2008. He was killed in the line of duty.   
· Donation to Hernandez family in the amount of $200.00, approved  by the Board, via e-mail on 06/09/08.
· The political endorsement process was voted by the majority of the Board, via e-mail and approved.
· Resignation letter of Suzan Guzman received by Paul, effective June 30, 2008.
· Paul recommended that E. Rowe be appointed to the Board. Vote: 4 yes, 0 No, 1 Abstention. 
· $1,000 Scholarship for Aaron Covarruvias was approved with 5-0 vote (Paul 1st motion, Travis 2nd)   
· Travis attended PORAC PAC Training on 6/11 and 6/12, in Sacramento.  Forming a Political Action Committee is a complex process.  We will work on the endorsement process for now, and look to form a PAC in the future. 
· The 6/25/08, Labor Management Meeting will be continued   until July due to the lack agenda items. 
Open Forum

Meeting Adjourned by Paul at 7:40 p.m.
Next Board Meetings: 07/17/2008 @ Marie Callendar’s

